RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES

May 11, 2010

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the Library on May 11, 2010.  Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:40.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Dawn Stith, Annette Reesor, Karen Arant and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

I. OPENING BUSINESS

AGENDA APPROVAL

The committee reviewed and approved the agenda for the meeting. 

     II.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES

April meeting minutes were reviewed and approved by the committee.

      III.        RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

The committee recognized the following visitors: Anita Lindsay, Stephanie Lucas and Helene Harris.

IV. BUDGET REPORT/FINANCIAL REPORTS

The committee reviewed the April Financial Reports.   

V. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

Countywide 4-H poster contest winners:

· Hunter Miller, grand champion, 4th grade

· Brenton Ryan, reserve grand champion, 4th grade

· Aubree Muse, grand champion, 5th grade

· Sarah Wiseman, reserve grand champion, 5th grade

VI. SCHOOL SUCCESSES AND GOALS

Testing is completed.

Ms. Circle’s St. Jude campaign donated $551.00
VII. PLANNING

Our Professional Development plan is as follows:

· 3 hours Thoughtful Ed

· 3 hours MAP, late July

· 6 hours Everyday Math

· 6 hours County-wide PD on Oct. 11

· 12 hours Literacy First for Primary teachers; 12 hours for Intermediate are open

VIII. ACCIDENT REPORTS

This month, there were six accidents on the playground, two in the classroom, one in the cafeteria, one in the bus area, one in the restroom, one on preschool playground, one in the gym and one in the hall.

IX. PARENT ELECTION RESULTS/TEACHER ELECTION PLAN

Parent election was held on May 3, with 10 parents voting. Anita Lindsay and

Jennifer Wiseman are SBDM parent members for 10-11.  An ad hoc committee is working on teacher elections, which will probably be held next Wednesday, May19.

X. MAP COMPARISONS

The committee reviewed the MAP charts provided by Mr. Coffey.  These

Compare our standing with other Hardin County Schools as well as the fall and winter test comparisons.    A dynamic sweep report can be run for individual students and teachers could see the needs of individual students.  We need help from Central Office so that we can further access the available data.  Part of our plan is to assign assistants to students/groups of students based on their individual needs.  They would sometimes work with students, crossing classrooms as well as grade levels.  A Literacy First PD is scheduled for our assistants, which will be given by our own teachers.  Everyday Math PD will also be available to assistants.  We need to use our assistants for this help.  We have volunteers who could work on Tuesday folders, bulletin boards and other clerical work, as well as assisting with instruction.

                  Part of our MAP training should be on how to analyze the report.  Then we could develop training needs with the MAP projects in mind.  

                  Mr. Coffey will be requesting assistance from the Central Office.

ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Coffey adjourned the meeting at 4:05.

____________________________                                      ________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson                                                   Cathy Yates     
Date________________________                                      Date_____________________

